

### BIBLE-WAY MISSIONARY BAPTIST CHURCH PO Box 13093 Hamilton, OH 45013

#### EMAIL adam4ghana@gmail.com rosenbalms4ghana.com

### **PHONE** Church—513-863-6938

Church—513-863-6938 Field—233-050-951-1023

## Field Mailing Address: PO Box UP 735 Kumasi, Ghana West Africa



# The Rosenbalm Family Missionaries to Ghana, West Africa

June 9, 2023

Dear praying friends,

Hello, everyone! I hope you all are doing well. I am excited to share some news of answered prayer with you at this time, but I first want to thank all of you who have been praying for our family so faithfully these last few months. The trials are many, but the blessings of God outnumber them by far. We have seen the hand of God move in our life and the ministry here in wonderful ways. The encouragement we have received from your faithful support is immeasurable.

We have been having regular Bible studies in Asokore Mampong for over a year now. We have been having regular Sunday services since October of last year. During that time we have seen God bring together a group of people that have become faithful in their attendance. In the last few weeks, counting adults and children, we have been averaging about 40 people at the services each Sunday. Two weeks ago, we had over 50! Our little building that looked so big when we first got it is starting to look smaller each week. But we thank God for each and every one He has brought our way. I have begun doing some deeper discipleship training with Albert, as he desires to become a teacher in the church. Albert has shown himself to be a young man of great character, and a hard worker. I have hopes that as he grows God will call him to be a preacher of the gospel and maybe even a pastor himself. Pray for Albert as he seeks to grow in his faith. We have also seen Bro. Degraft's wife, Augustina, begin attending the services! We have been praying for Augustina for several years now. She has been unwilling to really listen to gospel, but a few weeks ago she began to come to the Thursday evening Bible studies with her family. And she has also come to the Sunday services for the last three weeks! I cannot tell you what blessing it is to see the entire Opoku family in church together. We are seeking to personally share the gospel with Augustina in hopes that she will become born again. Please pray that she will continue to come to church and that she will be open as we try to teach her about God's way to eternal life.

We are continuing the Bible studies on the university campus each Saturday. Recently we have been preaching to three young men. Two of them, Derrick and Franklin, have expressed their belief in the gospel and Jesus Christ and they have begun to attend the church on Sundays. We are thankful for this opportunity to share Christ with some young people from all over Ghana through the campus ministry. We know that these young people will most likely only be with us for a short time, but we will preach to them and invest in their lives as much as possible while they are here. God willing, when they move on, they will take the message of salvation with them and will preach it to others in other places.

Thank you all, once again for your faithfulness to God. We pray that all of you would be strengthened in your walk with Christ and that He richly blesses you for all that you do for us and so many other missionaries around the world. We love you and are grateful for you.

Because He lives, The Rosenbalm Family